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November 2, 2022

Mr. Stuart Dalgleish

General Manager, Planning and Development Services
Deputy City Manager

City of Calgary

P.0O. Box 2100, Stn. M

Calgary AB, T2P 2M5

Dear Mr. Dalgleish,

RE: Transfer of Portion of 101* Street SW to Rocky View County

1 am writing to seek the City of Calgary’s support of a request to the Minister of Municipal Affairs to annex
a portion of 101% St SW (between Highway 8 and Lower Springbank Road) from the City, to the County,
so the County can be responsible for ownership and maintenance of the road.

This portion of 101% St was annexed into the City of Calgary in 2007, however, the road services County
residents and is difficult to access from inside the City. In addition, the southwest expansion of Stoney
Trail will permanently remove direct City access to this portion of 101* Street SW, making it even more
difficult for the City to perform maintenance and snow removal. If the lands were transfered back, Rocky
View County would assume ownership and responsibility for maintenance and snow removal, which
would remove this burdon from the City and allow you to allocate resources to higher priority
infrastructure.

There have been several discussions between City and County Administrations on this issue, with general
agreement that transfer of this road back to the County is a logical solution. This letter is intended to
assist with a formal request to your Council to support a joint approach to Municipal Affairs.

Given that the land in question is only a specific portion of an existing road, the County is interested in
pursuing an Order-in-Council from Cabinet under Sec. 125(b) of the Municipal Government Act instead of
going through a lengthy annexation process. If the City of Calgary were to support us on this request, the
likelihood of success would increase.

The County is committed to a constructive and collaborative relationship with the City of Calgary and
welcomes the opportunity to work with you to resolve this matter in a mutually beneficial way. Please
accept this letter as Rocky View County is formal request that the City support a joint letter with the
County to request that the Minister of Municipal Affairs recommend to Cabinet that 101 5t SW between
Highway 8 and Lower Springbank Road be transferred from the City of Calgary to Rocky View County via
an Order-in-Council.
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| hope to hear from you on this matter soon and can be reached at (403)-520-1196 or
briemann@rockyview.ca if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
ROCKY VIEW COUNTY

Executive Director of Operations
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